ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2021
MINUTES 
V2 –
Monday 11th October 2021 held at 7.30pm at 19 Hubert Road Colchester and via Zoom
Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Lyn West (Welfare), Chris Childs (Secretary), Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), Julie Laver (Head Coach), John Russell (Equipment Officer), & Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary).
Via Zoom: Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Eddie Banks (Club Fixtures Secretary), & Nancy Powell Davies.
.
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Rachel Barford (Publicity) & John Collyer.

	

	2.00
2.01
	Minutes of 2020 Annual General Meeting
The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 12th October 2020 were approved by the Meeting and signed by Colin West (Vice Chairman) as a correct record. Copy http://www.stragglers.info/resouces/#governance.

	

	3.00
3.01
3..02

3.03
	Matters arising from the Previous Minutes 

(Item 6.01) The Secretary submitted the completed annual returns document to BOF as agreed and the Treasurer submitted the club affiliation fee of £70.
(Item 6.02) A successor to John as Equipment Officer has not yet been finalised.

(Item 6.03) BOF were advised of the additional Officer positions at SOS.

  
	

	4.00
4.01

4.02
4.03

4.04

4.05

4.06

4.07

4.08


	Chairman’s Report
It is just a year since I reflected about our club hitting the ground running as covid restrictions were lifted on August 1st - and we delivered a regional event at Highwoods and six midweek events before being locked down again at the end of October. At the AGM I said ‘So subject to maintaining virus numbers low in Essex, we seem set fair for the new normal.’ It was sensible to have the rider of low covid spread, as we now know a second wave was in prospect and shut us down for a further five months. 

Undaunted, we started a fresh midweek series styled ‘welcome back’, this time in partnership with HAVOC who had asked around Christmas if we could run a joint series with them - at the time of asking, expecting to launch in January.
Quite remarkably, in the six months since we were again allowed onto the streets and into the forests, we have run six midweek events, matched by six from HAVOC, plus three regional events and a full urban. Credit and thanks to the stalwart crew of Stragglers who have delivered the programme.
Our last run before the first lockdown was in the regional round of the Compass Sport Trophy at Aspley Heath, where on a grey and wet spring day we despatched the might of HAVOC, Suffoc, and SMOC on their home terrain to qualify for the 2020 final at Sutton Park. Which of course did not happen, and in a widely repeated symptom of the difficulty of returning to business as usual has not been possible due to the landowner being unwilling to host the event at this stage in recovery from the pandemic. Cue South Yorkshire Orienteers and the intrepid band of Stragglers heading north to Sheffield this coming weekend for the National final for which we qualified eighteen months ago. Return to normal? Not yet.

We lost a respected and loved colleague when Jenny Collyer died this year. Jenny did so many things in the sport and for the sport, and we are grateful to have shared time, space and pleasure with her. Her inspiration lives on with her family, and many in our community who knew her.
Congratulations are in order for three Stragglers who became East Anglian champions at the recent Epping event, Geraldine Russell, John Collyer, and demonstrating that over thirty years of trying brings its reward with a first trophy, your chairman.
Development activity has continued. Particular thanks to Steve and Julie for maintaining a junior programme, to Jackie for progressing Maprun, and to several club members who are getting permanent courses back to good condition and accessibility, and of course my usual thanks to committee members who have supported me.

I do hope strongly that we can enjoy our sport unfettered by covid, going forward, and that 2022 sees the return of a normal calendar of events.

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05

5.06

5.07
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer tabled the SOS Income and Expenditure Account to year ending 31st August 2021. See Appendix 1.

The Club remains in good financial shape, now self-sufficient on kit (SI equipment, generator, laptops) and has not been unduly financially impacted by the pandemic.
There was a deficit between income and expenditure of £882.  The healthy bank balance allowed us to absorb this and the Club remains very solvent. In a normal year, membership fees would have made up most of this shortfall. It was noted that last year membership to SOS was made free due to the impact of the pandemic.
Events made a significant surplus to fund other activity though there is the cost of printing maps and the amortisation of printer cost and SI kit to consider. Each main event and the full mid-week series generated at least £350 surplus.

Grant money has aided in provision of activities for the juniors, schools and specific initiatives such as “This Girl Can”.  I receive the money into the account but the hard work is done by those applying, particularly Steve.

Interest/Admin/Misc was particularly high this year.  Principally due to three first aid courses to requalify our coaches and other first aiders.  This was necessary but is not an annual expenditure.

Several hundred pounds was collected for schools’ days we were unable to deliver.  Hopefully these can return in 2022 and the schools have already prepaid their contributions.


	

	6.00
6.01

	Subscription Rates for 2022
It was proposed and agreed that the Club annual subscription fee for 2022 should be £5 for adults and free for juniors. The BOF fee of £15 for adults and £5.00 for juniors would still apply giving total annual subscription fees of £20 and £5 respectively. This decision enables the Secretary to complete and return the Club Affiliation Form to BOF and for the Treasurer to pay the Affiliation Fee £70.

	Chris
David

	7.00
7.01


	Election of Chairman and Club Officers
The appointment of the following Club Officers was proposed and confirmed:
Vice Chairman          Colin West

Treasurer                  David Lumby

Secretary                  Chris Childs


	

	8.00
8.01
8.02

8.03

	Appointment of Other Committee Members
All other Club Officers present agreed to remain in post.
SOS have to return a list of Club Officials to BOF with the affiliation forms. The BOF standard list does not fully align with the roles as adopted by SOS. Nevertheless, the Secretary has allocated club officers to the various BOF titles. See Appendix 2A and 2B.
It is necessary for the Club Captain to have access to the full membership emails which are restricted by BOF to Membership Secretary and Club Secretary. The BOF form does not allow for duplicate names in these job titles and so the Secretary has emailed a request to BOF following on from the meeting.

	

	9.00

9.01

	Amendments to Constitution

There are no proposed amendments to the Constitution.

	

	10.00
10.01
10.02

10.03

10.04
	Any Other Business
Tunstall Forest is the Committee’s preferred location for the Club Championship. Colin would contact Suffoc accordingly.
New Year’s Novelty event to be confirmed.

Whilst John is prepared to continue as custodian of the club kit the method of protecting the club tent needs consideration.
The next SOS committee Meeting would be held as scheduled on 15th November at Kevin and Veronica’s house.


	Colin

	11.00
11.01


	Presentation of Awards
Eddie Banks was declared this year’s worthy recipient of the Mike Powell Davies award.

	


Meeting closed 20.30 approx
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